
 Saint Matthias Parish 
409 Hemenway Street  

Marlborough, MA 01752 
Phone: 508-460-9255  
Fax: 508-480-8801 

 Mission Statement 
To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 
appearance, a true Christian community. 
 

Faith Formation 
Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 
God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us and 
then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 
Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 
individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 
children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,   
intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult 
enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa 
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Community Prayer Line 
Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 
offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests may 
also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 
Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 
Christian community and are interested in learning more about 
initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Infant Baptism 
Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 
children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  
Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 
two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis and 
the choosing of godparents. 
 

Adult Confirmation 
Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 
sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 
 

Reconciliation 
This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as 
Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or 
by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 
sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, or 
confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and anointed 
with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in the home 
or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more details . 
 

Marriage 
Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 
months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of 
marriage preparation. 
 
Welcome New Parishioners! 
We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 
Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances or 
register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming you to 
our parish community. 

Parish Leadership 
Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 
 frobrien@stmattpar.org 
Doug Peltak, Deacon 
 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 
Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 
 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 
Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 
 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 
Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministry, Emerita  
 jmsweetums@aol.com  
Joyce Belliveau, Choir Director 
 jbbelle@comcast.net 
Diane Balinski, Office Manager 
 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 
April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 
 alowe@stmattpar.org 
Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 
     ddoona@stmattpar.org  
James Cannava, Maintenance 
Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 
Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 
St. Vincent dePaul Society  tel. no. 978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 
 The Lord’s Day 
      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  
  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 
       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   
  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     
  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 
       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:   9: 00 a.m.  
 

 Holy Day 
       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  
 Easter Sunday 
       9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.  



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 

 
Saturday,  April 27 

 Celebration of the Eucharist 

    Church, 4:00 p.m. 

 

  Sunday, April  28 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   

  Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social 

  Parish Hall, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass  

 

Wednesday, May 1 

 Rosary Recitation 

    Church, 6:00 p.m. 

 Shawl Ministry  
    Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m. 

 First Eucharist Rehearsal  

    Church, 7:00 p.m. 

 

Thursday, May 2 

 Choir Rehearsal  
    Church, 7:00 p.m. 

 

Saturday,  May 4 

 Celebration of the Eucharist 

    Church, 4:00 p.m. 

 

  Sunday, May 5 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  with First Eucharist 
  Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social 

  Parish Hall, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass  

 

Weekday Masses for the Week of  April 28 
 

Monday, Tuesday and Friday 

9:00 a.m. in the  

Downstairs Conference Room Chapel 
  

For Mass updates, please check the 

website and voice message  

on the Parish Office phone. 

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST 

WORSHIP BOOKLET 
 

 The Worship Aid  for the Easter 

season can be found in the book rack 

within the pews. This booklet contains 

Mass responses as well as our musical 

selection. Please return the booklet to 

the book rack at the conclusion of 

Mass. 

                                          Thank You.    

INTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

Saturday, April 27 — 4:00 p.m. 

  Paul and Mary Ann Cormier  

5th Anniversary Memorial  

 

 Sunday, April 28 — 10:00 a.m. 

Jonathan Perez  

Healing Intention  

 

Saturday, May 4 — 4:00 p.m. 

James and Lillian Myers 

Memorial  

 

 Sunday, May 5 — 10:00 a.m. 

Daniel Gibbons 

Memorial  

St. Matthias Parish 

      Office Hours for the Week of  April 28 
 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. ð 3:00 p.m.  
 

Wednesday  

 9:00 a.m. ð 12:00 p.m. 
  

RECITATION OF THE ROSARY  

WEDNESDAY EVENING AT 6:00 P.M.  

 

 All are welcome Wednesday evening May 1st, 

for the Recitation of the Rosary.  We will begin at 

6:00 p.m. in the Church.        Mike and Beth Vinci 



     

      Alleluia! The Easter Season is upon us.  For 50 days the 

Church celebrates Christôs resurrection and invites us into 

his glory. We will mark this joyous time at St. Matthias 

Parish  by sharing in the sacraments of First Eucharist and 

Confirmation with our young people.  Please keep them in 

your prayers as they make their final preparations for these 

sacraments. 

     During these Easter weeks you will see the Paschal 

Candle, the symbol of Christ as the light of the world, 

prominently displayed and lighted each week.  At each of 

our baptisms our parents were given a candle which took 

its flame from the Paschal Candle.  They were told to keep 

the flame of faith burning brightly within our hearts.  As 

we grew older our parents passed that responsibility to us.  

We will recall our baptism each week during the Easter 

Season by being sprinkled with the water in our font which 

was blessed at the Easter Vigil. More than just a symbol of 

nostalgia for our own baptisms, this sprinkling calls us to 

continue to live out our baptismal promises to love and 

serve the Lord by loving and serving one another. 

       

     Love and service to each other is shown in many simple 

and profound ways.  Here at St. Matthias Parish, many 

parishioners have been sharing their time and talent leading 

up to the Easter celebrations by participation on our 

Triduum planning committee, sharing the gift of song 

through our music ministry, dressing our church both 

inside and outside as members of our art and environment 

committee, preparing readings, welcoming people at the 

door, cleaning the church, and serving in all the liturgical 

ministries.  For many, this involves the sacrifice of taking 

time out from gatherings with family and friends to make 

sure our celebrations at St. Matthias are prayerful and 

beautiful.  On behalf of our parish family, let me thank 

everyone who gave of their time and talent to our 

wonderful parish celebrations of Holy Week, Triduum, and 

the Easter Season. 

April 28, 2019                                                              Sunday of Divine Mercy  

FROM FR. FRAN 

CLERGY HEALTH AND RETIREMENT TRUST 
 

     On behalf of our priests, especially our senior priests 

who have been there for us for decades, we thank you for 

your generous support of last weekôs special Easter 

Collection.  Our priests in good standing have always 

answered our calls.  Like us, they are troubled by the 

current events taking place in the Church, yet they are 

always there for us.  Thank you for being there for them.  

     Follow us on Facebook or at clergytrust.org to learn 

more about the ways in which Boston priests answer the 

call every day.  Thank you for your prayers and support.  

  

     Funds from this special collection are managed by the 

Clergy Health and Retirement Trustðan independently 

managed trust with a majority lay board of trustees.  The 

funds are used for the sole benefit of active and senior 

priests in good standing.  

SPECIAL COLLECTION FOR  

ST. VINCENT DEPAUL SOCIETY  
      

      This weekend, April 27 and April 28, a 

special collection will be held in support of 

the St. Matthias Parish chapter of St. Vincent 

dePaul Society.   

     All monies collected goes directly to support the many 

neighbors and friends in our area who are experiencing 

some financial instability.  Some needs include, help with 

paying rent for a month or two, payment for utilities, car 

repair etc.  Other needs are tended to, such as rides to a 

doctors appointment or to seek other services that will help 

in the short term, and most importantly providing 

friendship and support in a time of need.    

    Any amount of money can go a long way. Thank you for 

your support. If you would like more information about St. 

Vincent dePaul Society and their good works you may visit 

the website:  www.svdpusa.org or call (978) 493-3037. 

 The parish 2019 Grand Annual is still a great opportunity 

to donate to the parish.  Monies donated go toward the 

everyday expenses of operating the office and church and 

help defray the costs of the larger ticket items that the Parish 

incurs such as payment toward the furnace upgrades  and 

asbestos removal that were a necessity to heating the parish 

hall. Grand Annual packets are available at the church 

entrances.   

     If you would like to make a donation on-line you may 

visit the parish website:  www.stmattpar.org and click on the 

link On-Line Giving link on the front page.    

     Your generous donations are a true blessing to the parish 

and a testimony to your belief and faith that as a parish we 

work together towards a common goalðto share in the 

ministry of Christ.  Thank you for your monetary donation 

and more importantly your prayers for our parish 

community.   

ST. MATTHIAS PARISHñGRAND ANNUAL COLLECTION 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiXo8DPwObhAhXPt1kKHXs_DtcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipart.email%2Fclipart%2Fflower-border-clipart-black-and-white-2150.html&psig=AOvVaw1yrHVMsHWuRgi4dJx


April 28, 2019                                                              Sunday of Divine Mercy  

N EXT WEEKõS SCRIPTURE  R EADINGS  

 

Readings for the Third Sunday of Easter 

May 4 and May 5 

 

Acts 5:27-32, 40B-41; Revelation 5:11-14 

John 21:1-19  
Weekly Financials 

Weekly Goal $4,000.00 

 

Offertory Collection — April 13 and April 14    $3,332.05 

A $667.50 deficit to the weekly goal.    

 Of that amount WeShare donations     $   380.55 

 Parish Maintenance  — April 13 and April 14   $1,867.00 

  Of that amount WeShare donations     $   170.00 

  

Easter Clergy Collection  

The finances for the Triduum and Easter collections  

will be posted in next weekôs bulletin. 

  

 

Special Collections for April 

 

 St. Vincent dePaul Society Collection     April 27 and 28  

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP  

 FAITH FORMATION  
    

     Thank you for remembering Cassandra Arno in your 

prayers as she was welcomed into full communion in 

the Catholic Church during the Easter Vigil on April 20. 

      

     First Eucharist will be May 5 and May 19 during 

the 10:00 a.m. masses.  Prayers are requested for the 

children and their families on this special occasion. 
      

     The Sacrament of Confirmation will be 

administered by Bishop Robert Reed on Saturday, June 

8 during the 4:00 p.m. mass.  For these candidates, their 

parents and sponsors we ask you to remember them in 

prayer as they approach this special time of grace. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Faith Formation Registration for the 2019-2020 year 

will be forthcoming in June.  In the meantime, please 

feel free to call Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation 

Director 508-460-9255 if you have any questions.  

Pray for  the   

Heal ing  of  the  s ick  
 

Please Pray Foré   
 

Richard Abraham, Conor Canavan, Carol Chatalian, 

Joseph Cox, Adelbert Cyr, The Del Raso Family, Dale 

Dolesh, W. Joseph Doyle, Kent Dudley, Stella Fettig, David 

Giugno, Hannah Gluck, Thomas Gluck, Russ Hokanson, 

Emma Johnston, Fr. Mike MacEwen, Dave Mackenzie, Kay 

McNeill, Mike Mauro, Maura McGuinness,  Judy McManus, 

Michael Messom, Theresa Morrill, Deborah Natoli, Jennifer 

Natoli, Mary and Bob OôConnor, Johnny Pellrine, Jean 

Peltak, Theresa Perry, Andy Rivers, Joan Russo, Kathleen 

Shine, Andrew Tivnan, Pedro Torres, Trunfio Family, 

Ronald Vaudreuil, Phil Verdino and Jenny Weibel. 
 

 Please let the office know if you would like our parish 

to pray for the health and support of your loved ones.  

      

            EASTER FLOWERS 
       

          The joy of Easter has arrived; a time of beauty 

and reflection on the incredible sacrifice Christ made for 

us. A small part of that Easter joy is the beautiful 

arrangements of flowers adorning the church. The floral 

displays last throughout the 50 days of the Easter 

season. You may help offset the cost of the flowers with 

an Easter flower donation.  

     Your contribution may be made in honor of a deceased 

loved one or other special intention. Envelopes may be found 

at the church entrances. Simply place your contribution in the 

envelope, put your name and the names of those you wish to 

honor on it and drop it in the collection basket. Contributions 

may also be made on-line through WeShare. All 

contributions are greatly appreciated. 

"We Christians believe and  
know that Christ's resurrection is the 
true hope of the world, the hope that 

does not disappoint."   
Urbis and Orbis 

blessing 2018 Pope Francis  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear St. Matthias Parishioners: 

  

     We like to think that God sends us special 

people to share our lives. 

  

     Jim and I have been having a difficult time 

with health issues, and we want to thank all of the 

wonderful, caring people of St. Matthias Parish 

for all of their prayers and good wishes that 

helped us through. 

  

     We appreciate your love, kindness, support, 

and generosity.  

Thank you! 
  

Jim & Terry Paladino 

Easter Thank You 
 

 The St. Matthias Parish experienced a deeply 

moving experience over Triduum and throughout 

the Easter Vigil and Sunday Easter Mass.   A 

gracious thank you to all the volunteers who put 

their best efforts forward from decorating, singing, 

serving and providing hospitality to all who 

worshipped at our Parish.  The love and care of our 

Parish shines through each individual who walks 

through our doors.                       Thank you.  

 CATHOLIC APPEAL 2019  

L IVING OUR FAITH TOGETHER  
 

 Thank you for your support of the Catholic 

Appeal.  As of April 19, 74 parishioners contributed 

or pledged $14,711.00. The St. Matthias Parish goal 

set by the Archdiocese is $22,760.00.  If our goal is 

not attained, the balance will be paid from the parish 

monthly operating funds.  There is still time to make a 

contribution on-line or using the envelopes provided at 

the back of the church.  If you have questions please 

call the parish office at 508-460-9255.    

     For more information or to donate visit 

bostoncatholicappeal.org.  


